Minutes of the Meeting of the

Trustees of the Chilmark Public Library

Oct. 25, 2006

The meeting convened at 9:43. All trustees, the director and the assistant director were present, as well as Rhoda Diamond for the Friends.

Art: Mrs. Slater will ask John Flender to enlarge Lucy Vincent photos (1907-1915) for December show.

Bldg. & Grds: The donor plaque has been ordered and is in the works. Installation of outdoor granite library stone will be done “soon.” Also the stone  engraver promises to send a bill. The generator worked perfectly during the recent power outage.

Programs: 50 people attended the talk on sharks. Plans for future programs include a chef series, starting with Phil and Shirley Craig discussing their new cookbook. Tina Miller will talk about her cookbook. Whether and when to have movies will be decided. (The Friends plan to have regular Saturday night films.)

Finance: The Chilmark Library Fund has been spent down. The Brickner Fund and the Marie Darling Fund will remain as is. Research on the Margaret King Fund continues.

Director’s report: Circulation is up 37%, with a big percentage occurring in DVD movies. The director plans to change the location of large type books to a more inviting and well lit  space in the front of the library. She is replacing the CD covers on recorded books with plastic cases, which are easier to use and preserve the discs. She requests suggestions for titles to enhance the recorded book collection.

SMLSS rep Cheryl Bryan will talk to Friends and trustees of libraries Island-wide on Nov. 30 from 10:30-2:30.

The director will check with Joan Nash about Chilmark deaf community archives.

The selectmen approved the re-classification of the assistant librarian.

There was discussion of increasing library hours. The director pointed out that to increase hours from June through August would require a permanent increase in the personnel budget.

Trustees unanimously approved the director’s plan to standardize opening hours starting in December with a coffee open house in the meeting room on Saturday mornings and at 3:30 on Thursdays, with the cooperation of the Friends. She said we would need a new coffee pot and microwave. Scrabble and other games would be available to appeal to children, making it a family affair. The Friends would fund an ad for the papers announcing the open houses.

The trustees also approved unanimously an increase in  the fee for replacement of lost or damaged books more in keeping with today’s prices.

A proposal by a patron to offer baby-sitting was turned down by the trustees.

Trustees approved the director’s plan to be more aggressive about late fees, including suspension of library privileges to patrons who have not returned a book after three years.

The director will complete her six-month probationary period on Dec. 14. A letter to the personnel board is necessary to change her status. An evaluation is not necessary. This will be discussed at the November meeting.

Friends: Rhoda Diamond reported that everything is going well with the new president, Sharon Eber. Pam Bunker will pick up Friends’ mail to expedite registering of donations. Becky Kaplan, in Washington, will write thank you letters.

Trustees voted to approve the suggestion that a book sale be held in conjunction with the holiday party in December, supervised by the director and the Friends. Patrons will be encouraged to bring their children, who  can buy books for presents if they like.

The next meeting is Wednesday  November 29 at 9:30 am. The meeting adjourned at 10:54.

